The Four Way Test

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Club Leaders



Robert D Frizell President



Robert D. Hulshouser President-Elect



Darcy A. Dougherty Vice President



Jack R. Ewing iPast President



Caroline A. Orzes
Secretary



Ashley Mahaney Treasurer



Jim W. Paxton Bulletin Editor, Club Director



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Club RYLA Chair, Club TLC Chair



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Jay Larsen Club Director



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Michael Soden Club Director,Past President



Green Valley Rotary Newsletter

A 100% Paul Harris Club

<u>GreenValleyRotary.org/</u> Volume 23

This Week's Program Program for November 12, 2015

Presenters: TLC Students

Program: The students will discuss their expierence at TLC this past

October

Student of the month: Green Valley High School

Scribes

11-12-15: Jim Paxton 11-19-15: Debbie Mitsch 12-03-15: Stephen Tucker

Rotary Recap: November 04, 2015 By: Brad Marx & Jim Paxton

The regular Rotary Club of Green Valley meeting was called to order by President Duane Frizell who then led the club in the pledge of allegiance.

President Duane asked the club to pause for a moment of quiet reflection. The club then recognized the members and guests who had served in the armed forces in recognition of Veteran's Day. Next, the club welcomed Albon Shaw, a visiting Rotarian from Casper, Wyoming. Shaw and Pres Duane exchanged banners. Also introduced was the speaker, Victoria Boyd from Philantrepreneur.com.

The club members shared the following announcements:

Darcy Dougherty shared heartfelt appreciation for all that contributed to the successful Gala. She estimates the net profit to be more than \$12,000! Several auction items remain available for a minimum bid; be sure to bid. There were 104 attendees, the majority of which purchased auction items. The venue was kind enough to drop the attendance guarantee to 100 persons, which was exceeded.

Past Pres and Board Member Mike Soden announced that he was providing a website training session for "Red Badge" members after the conclusion of the meeting. Acclaim was high for Mike's workshop.

The Membership Committee is to meet after the November 12 meeting.

Pres Duane again announced that the club holiday party will be at his

Birthdays

Amanda Connor November 16 Debbie Mitsch December 01



Weldon E. Havins MD JD
December 09



Jay Larsen December 11

Wedding Anniversaries Debbie Mitsch Nov 23

EventsNovember 2015

11/12 - club Meeting: Christine Smith hosting TLC Membership Meeting follows Club meeting 11/19 - Club Meeting: Patricia Townsend 11/26 - NO CLUB MEETING: THANKSGIVING

December 2015

12/03 - Club Meeting: CLUB ASSEMBLY 12/05 - Club Christmas Party 12/10 - club Meeting: Annual Christmas Breakfast at Green Valley HS Rotary Club Green Valley meets Thursdays at 7:00 a.m.

at WildHorse Golf Club

home on the first Saturday of December. All are invited to attend with their families.

Volunteers were requested for the club's soccer tournament on December 9, at UNLV's Peter Johan Field. Volunteers will be providing food and drinks to warm spectators as this is the first tournament the club has sponsored during the winter.

Club assembly will be the program on Thursday, December 3.

Jim Frey requested volunteers to help staff the annual Opportunity Village Magic Forest.

The club will also participate in the Santa Hoolihan gift giving event on December 21-23 and the Catholic Charities clothing distribution on December 24. Please set aside gently used clothing items for this worthy cause. Pres Duane shared his experience at last year's event. He and his son had distributed all of the available belts when a man approached them with a need for a belt. Duane's son recognized the man's need, and volunteered his own belt to help. What a selfless act! Duane's experience proved the power of service and the community's need for clothing items, especially belts.



Gerry Holinski then introduced our guest speaker, Victoria Boyd from Philantrepreneur.com. Dr. Boyd founded Philantrepreneur.com, authored two books, Wealthy Teacher and Wow Them, and is the host of Philantrepreneur radio show. Dr. Boyd provides advice and counsel to the non-profit sector in the Valley. She shares

with them the three Ps: Profit, Passion and Purpose. Boyd helps non-profit organizations incorporate business processes to raise money, rather than relying upon the traditional "charity mode" approach. Las Vegas is home to a 48% increase in nonprofit organizations. Dr. Boyd spoke directly to the Rotary International goals. Finally, she discussed the future of Philantrepreneur.com, including a large space dedicated to housing non-profit organizations. This approach will provide low cost space, a community for sharing ideas, and assistance from Dr. Boyd and her staff.

Following Boyd's fascinating program, the raffle was held, and Jim Paxton pulled a three from the deck before he led the club reciting the Four- Way Test.

RCGV approved for Grants to Enhance Bike Rodeo and to Provide Books to Henderson

RCGV Director and Grant Writer extraordinarie, Christine Smith has announced the Club was awarded two grants by the District 5300 Grant committee. Each year the district is given 50% of the money donated to the Rotary international Foundation three years prior by the District clubs. One grant will be used to enhance our Bike Rodeo at Robert Taylor Elementary,

and the other will be used to purchase books at Christmas for the Santa Hoolihan gift deliveries to low income children in Henderson.

The Club's Bike Rodeo has been an annual event for many years as club members assist the Taylor students with bicycle training activities. Many of the youngsters bring bicycles in disrepair, and now RCGV will be able to purchase basic parts, and perhaps hire a bike mechanic to do necessary repairs.

Santa Hoolihan has brightened Christmas for many years. With the assistance of other Club members, Hoolihan puts on his Santa Suit, loads his red armored car with toys and books, and distributes the books and presents that he acquires to hundreds of Henderson children. Last year your editor, Jim Paxton, assisted Santa Hoolihan, and Jim says it was one of the best holiday experiences he has ever had.

"Books, basketballs and Barbie Dolls were distributed to children who lined up to be with Santa Hoolihan. How thankful these youngsters and their families were for Jon's wonderful holiday event," Jim reflected. He urged club members to experience the Santa Hoolihan book and gift giving. Now Jon and the Club will be able to give even more books.

Guests

Victoria Boyd - Speaker

Visiting Rotarians

Albon Shaw, Casper Wy